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 The Assembly Appropriations Committee reports favorably 

Assembly Bill No. 4007. 

 This bill clarifies that a disabled veteran or Purple Heart recipient 

is not required to own the motor vehicle for which a disabled veteran 

or Purple Heart recipient license plate or placard is issued in order to 

be exempt from paying municipal parking meter fees.  Under current 

law, in order to be exempt from payment of municipal parking meter 

fees, a disabled veteran or Purple Heart recipient is required to own the 

vehicle being parked at the municipal parking meter.  

 This bill allows disabled veterans and Purple Heart recipients that 

display a disabled veteran or Purple Heart recipient placard to park at a 

municipal parking meter free of charge regardless of who owns the 

vehicle, provided that the placard is displayed and the disabled veteran 

or Purple Heart recipient is the driver or passenger of the vehicle. The 

bill further clarifies that the disabled veteran or Purple Heart recipient 

may lease the motor vehicle for which a disabled veteran or Purple 

Heart license plate is issued in order to be exempt from paying 

municipal parking meter fees, provided that the disabled veteran or 

Purple Heart recipient is the driver or passenger of the motor vehicle. 

 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

 This bill is not certified as requiring a fiscal estimate. 


